Report on Senate IT Committee Meeting on 1/28/2011

The Senate IT Committee met on Friday, Jan 28, 2011, from 10:00 – 11:00pm in the ITV room of the Walsh Library.

News Update: We recently learned that US News & World Report has listed Seton Hall University as one of the “Top 15 Most Wired College Campuses” in the US (see http://www.usnews.com/education/best-colleges/articles/2011/02/09/15-most-wired-college-campuses). While the methodology used to create this list might not be perfect, we are very happy to be included. Congratulations to the Department of Information Technology and to Seton Hall University!
TLTR: Paul Fisher provided an update on TLTR activities. Perhaps the most interesting point was that the Emerging Technologies action team is continuing its evaluation of the Mobile Computing program and is working on a survey to send to freshmen. In addition, they are planning several Tablet (iPad and Android) projects to evaluation the use of this technology. One project will commence in the School of Education, another in Arts and Science. Other TLTR committees include Best Practices, Digital Sustainability, and SHU Learning Systems.
Online Course Evaluations: We discussed the most recent iteration of the online course evaluations. About 25,000 course evaluation invitations were sent to students and the overall return rate was 66%. Response rates decreased in A&S, Core2, English1202, CEHS, and Nursing, but increased in Core1, English1201, HMS and Theology. The committee found these response rates acceptable, but suggested to consider keeping the evaluations open longer if possible. We did briefly discuss the format of the questions, and we recommend initiating a broad discussion to develop a new, more appropriate set of questions including customizations for different target groups. 
Appropriate Use Policy: A rewritten Appropriate Use Policy, as previously discussed, is currently being moved through “legal” and the cabinet. It regulates rights and responsibilities for all members of the Seton Hall Community using University computer systems and infrastructure. The policy is more detailed than the current one and includes a number of sample situations, particularly regarding email use. The draft version of the policy is attached to this report. We recommend to widely publicize the new policy once it is in effect and to amend or change it as necessary.
Faculty Innovation Grants: A new round of Faculty Innovation Grants (FIGs) is coming and an RFP is currently being developed by our committee. The amount budgeted ($15,000) is smaller than in previous years but better than in the past year, when no FIGs were awarded due to budget constraints. This year the FIGs will not carry a fixed amount of money but will depend on the project funded, up to a maximum of $5,000 per project. Keeping in line with recent trends in technology, projects that include cloud computing, emerging technologies, or directly providing job skills to students will be preferred.

Unauthorized Lecture Broadcasting: It has come to the committee’s attention that in at least one instance a student has broadcast a lecture by a faculty member though Skype without authorization. The committee considers this a violation of intellectual property rights and recommends discussion of this incident on a broad basis. Since technology was used, however, the committee will test whether the new Appropriate Use Policy would cover this situation and what consequences it would impose. 
Wired Ports: The campus is moving away from having wired ports to a fast wireless infrastructure, as previously reported and recommended by our committee. We clarified that faculty offices will continue to have a wired port and that each classroom will continue to have one wired “teacher” port in case there are problems with wireless access. There was some confusion as to the status of wired ports in the library and we were reassured that faculty offices in the library will continue to have an active, wired port, as do faculty offices elsewhere.
Respectfully submitted,

Bert Wachsmuth
